
                                                                        

 

Introduction                                                                                                    2nd
Dec. 2011 

It!s a month before the year 2011 finishes as the rain drizzles wind blow from the North 
west of the country, from the neighboring country Congo. Currently, children have gone 
for a holiday from 2nd December until the 9th of January. This report is providing little 
information about the progress at the orphanage.  
Storage Construction 

The storage room is about to finish brick laying phase. It will require roofing any time 
from first January. This will help secure a lot of orphanage property which need to be 
stored when it finishes. 

 
Storage room construction 

Older Girls Dormitory 

The dormitory which is expected to accommodate up to ten older girls in order to 
promote privacy amongst them is awaiting roofing. It is expected to be roofed 
immediately the funds for this phase avail.  

 
Older girls dormitory construction 

 
Play grounds and Surroundings 



So far the playgrounds have been kept fixed and fit for plays. As illustrated bellow, the 
surrounding is well clean and it has been very active. 

 
Play grounds fit 

Garden 

The garden has been kept active despite the shortage of water in the furrow due to 
lowering of water levels at the source. Nevertheless, green maize will be enjoyed when it 
is ready because it has survived the dry spell until rains have taken over irrigation.  

 
Green maize at orphanage garden 

Conclusion 

Generally, this is an update of November activities progress at orphanage. All sponsors 
and donors deserve thanks in their support and that as it is indicated here, their support is 
effectively changing the orphanage. The management, therefore, encourages all to 
continue working hard in support of SOCH projects. 
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